PLEASANTON CITY COUNCIL
City Hall — 1608 Laurel
Thursday, February 20, 2025 — 6:00pm
{Meeting postponed from February 18, 2025, due to weather)
Regular Council Meeting Minutes

CALL MEETING TO ORDER: Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 6:00pmn. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Council members present: Portmann, Schreckhise, Skipper, and Randall. Absent: Herring. Other city officials present: City
Attorney Jacklyn Paletta, Police Sargent Zach Ross, and City Administrator/Clerk Becky Hegwald.

PUBLIC SPEAKER IDENTIFICATION AND PUBLIC COMMENT:
MAYOR’S COMMENTS/EXECUTIVE SESSION: Mathew Young

APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA

Approve February 3, 2025, Council Meeting Minutes & February 6, 2025, Special Council Meeting Minutes
Regular Disbursements - $1,638.55

Payroll Disbursements - $23,298.45

Mandatory Disbursements —~$38,607.93

Motion was made by Randall, seconded by Skipper, to approve the consent agenda as printed. Motion carried unanimously.

CITY ADMINISTRATOR & DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS & FINANCIAL OVERVIEW: Becky Hegwald
The waiving of rental fees for the community center for volunteers who helped during construction was briefly discussed.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
s Randy Hegwald, Linn County Rural Fire — Mutual Aid Agreement
Hegwald discussed the proposed mutual aid agreement and answered questions from council. He explained the
difference between the prior automatic aid agreement and the proposed mutual aid agreement. No decision was made
at this time to allow for more information to be obtained.

e  Ali Hamilton, Linn County Commissioner — Compactor (proposed agreement attached)
Paletta explained the proposed changes in the compactor contract with Linn County. After discussion, Paletta to
continue negotiations with the county and hopefully will have contract to approve at the next meeting,

Commissioner Hamilton verified with council that they had received all the information they requested.

NEW BUSINESS:
+ Linn County request to have utility services at the airport (see attached letter)/de-annexation letter
Discussion was held on the two letters received from Linn County Economic Development Director Chasity Ware
regarding the proposed lot split and possibility of the de-annexation of the airport. Paletta to prepare a response to the
letiers.

¢  Student Council Representative to the City Council (attachment)
After reviewing the information packet prepared by Young, it was the consensus of the council to have Paletta prepare
a resolution to adopt at the next meeting to start a Student Representative to the City Council Program.

CITY ATTORNEY:

COUNCIL MEMBER DISCUSSION: Schreckhise requested that the piles of snow on Main Street be removed, and the
snow be cleared closer to the curb. She also questioned why it was necessary for two employees to be in the truck at the same
time while plowing snow.




REMINDERS:

ADJOURNMENT: Motion was made by Randall, seconded by Portmann, to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously and
council adjourned at 7:00pm.
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To be approved March 3, 2025




